
Nikki’s Notes 

When preparing for our 
services on Resurrection 
Sunday, the kids from our 
church voiced an interest in 
being involved. After running 
through several ideas, we 
finally found a song for them 
to sing. It's a Patch the Pirate 
song called "I Love You, Lord." 
A veteran missionary 
has translated it into Khmer. 
They quickly learned the song 
and (even after more than 50 
people came) they sang it unto 
the Lord with all their hearts. 
After finishing singing, one of 
the girls approached me 
saying, "I love Jesus Christ with 
all my heart. Can we sing it 
again?" So, they did. Even 
though only two of these 
children have made a 
profession of faith, we can see 
that the Lord is working in their 
hearts. If you'd like to view the 
video of them singing, please 
visit the "Nikki McElveen 
Brown" FaceBook page where 
it is posted for public viewing.

April 5, 2016

Dear Friends and Supporters,

March proved to be a very full month, with several 
special events for the church. Mid-month, our home city of 
Kampong Cham celebrated the River Festival. We were able to 
set up a small booth in a busy 
location, and hand out over 
2,000 tracts about Jesus Christ 
and the “Water of Life”. Do 
pray that we might see fruit to 
come of the literature 
distributed and the 
conversations that we had with 
people during that time. 

Just a couple weeks after 
the River Festival, we had the 
privilege to celebrate the 
Resurrection of Jesus Christ! 
We planned a special service 
and encouraged the church to 
invite friends. To our surprise, 
over 50 people attended and 
listened to a Gospel message 
about Jesus Christ, the Victor. 

In a religion that tells people they can rely only upon 
themselves, it is imperative that they realize that victory over 
sin and death comes only through Jesus. Please pray for us as 
we try to follow up on some new contacts from this special day.

We have now lived in Kampong Cham for one year. We 
are so thankful to the Lord for putting us here, for the 
relationships He has allowed us to form, and the people that we 
have the privilege to minister to. Please pray that God will 
increase our faith and help us to use every opportunity to 

proclaim the precious Gospel of His dear 
Son. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety                      •   Salvation of Nhup, Rattana and Jone

• Language learning                     •   Location for services in Veal Sbow

• Followup from special events

Resurrection Sunday

Crowds at the River Festival


